# Scott, Armond Wendell [1]

# Scott, Armond Wendell

by Andrea Smythe, June 2023

16 July 1873-18 Sept. 1960



Portrait of Judge A.W. Scott. from Scurlock Studio. Image courtesy of the Smithsonian Institution.

[2] Armond Wendell Scott, lawyer, municipal judge, and public speaker, was a native of Wilmington [3] and the second of six sons born to Benjamin and Athalia Harris Scott. Benjamin Scott ran a livery stable and a general store at 519 Walnut Street; the 1880 Census documented that Scott lived with his parents and (at the time) three brothers on 5th Street in Wilmington.

Armond Scott started a newspaper with his brother Warren to earn money to pay for their educations. The newspaper, *The Wilmington Sentinel*, was a four-page publication. Armond Scott served as the editor of the paper and would often write articles concerning political issues. In 1896, he wrote an article in the *Sentinel* [4] in which he stated that Black people in the United States had "not an enemy greater than" Daniel L. Russell. Through this newspaper, Scott was able to work his way through Biddle (later Johnson C. Smith [5]) University and Shaw University [6], receiving a Bachelor of Laws (LL.B) degree in 1896. He passed the bar exam to receive his law license. Scott was the only Black person in his class.

Scott returned to Wilmington and began to practice law. He was one of four Black lawyers in the city. Scott was also one of two lawyers to give a speech during recruitment for Governor Russell's <u>Black Battalion [7]</u>. Scott continued publishing political commentary while practicing law. In 1897, he wrote a letter responding to an <u>anti-Black editorial [8]</u> published in the *Wilmington Messenger* by Hugh Oliver. Scott's <u>letter [9]</u> included quotes from Shakespeare, poetry from Robert Burns, and a listing of many respected historical figures who had Black lineage, in an effort to encourage white Christian men and women to value Black people. Scott strongly advocated for racial equality with his presence in newspaper publications.

During the Wilmington Coup of 1898, a committee of twenty-five men associated with the Democratic party "drew up dist of men [10] they perceived as leaders and representatives of the African American community. These men, called the Committee of Colored Citizens (CCC), were attorneys, businessmen, laborers, ministers, and politicians." Scott's name was on this list, and he was present at a meeting where the white Democrats made certain demands of Wilmington's Black community. African American representatives at the meeting were given until the next morning to give a response to those demands. Scott was "selected...to pen the response" and was also tasked with hand delivering the response to the home of Alfred Moore Waddell [11]. Due to continued unrest in the city, Scott encountered hostile and armed white men on the way to deliver the letter. He decided to mail the response instead of risking his safety.

1

The white Democrats used the lack of written response by the given deadline as an excuse to escalate the conflict. One result of the Coup was that many members of the Black community were forced to leave Wilmington by the new Democratic leaders and the Red Shirts. Fearing for his life, Scott, then only twenty-five, accepted an offer [12] to be escorted to the train station in order to leave town.

Scott went to Washington, D.C. after being expelled from Wilmington. He went there with the hope of building up a new law practice. On reaching Washington, D.C., he rented an upper-floor room for \$3.00 a week, sleeping on a couch at night. There were rumors that Scott would ask President McKinley to intervene in Wilmington. Scott denied this and delivered a <u>statement [13]</u> to the Associated Press that he was "here in no official capacity whatever and have [had] no intention of saying anything to the President or taking any action in the matter at all..." Scott struggled to find clients for his law practice in Washington He moved to Pennsylvania and found work as a butler. Scott described the employer as "unpleasant," which prompted him to leave the job and move to New York. The 1900 census lists him as living in New York City working as an elevator operator and janitor for an apartment house.

An <u>encounter</u> [14] with the Chief Justice of the North Carolina Supreme Court while working as a bellhop was a turning point for Scott. The justice was the same man who admitted Scott to the Bar Association, and was surprised to see him working as a bellhop. He asked Scott, "Is this what you are doing after we gave you a license to practice law?" Scott didn't immediately go back to practicing law. Instead, he worked as a <u>Pullman porter</u> [15], taught for a year at Shaw University, and then worked again as a bellhop in Palm Beach, F.L. By 1910, he was back in Washington, D.C., again working as an attorney.

As Scott's law practice began to do well, he began to re-associate with politics. In a 1928 letter declining a post on the G.O.P. Committee, Scott took a strong political stance and <a href="criticized">criticized</a> [16] the party's treatment of Black voters. In 1935, when Scott was 62, President Franklin D. Roosevelt secured Scott's nomination to the Washington, D.C., municipal court. Initially his nomination faced quite a bit of <a href="copposition">opposition</a> [17]. Despite the opposition being from both Republicans and Democrats, Scott's appointment led to claims that "Democrats were using the 'spoils' system." These same detractors also argued that Scott's experience was mostly in criminal cases. They argued that he did not have the expertise necessary to oversee the civil cases of the municipal court. Scott responded to this claim by compiling a list of 500 civil cases that he worked on to illustrate his qualifications for the appointment. He was later confirmed as a municipal judge without a single vote against him in the Senate. In 1940, Scott appeared at the North Carolina statewide <a href="Negro">Negro</a> Democratic Convention [18] held in Greensboro.

According to Scott, his judicial career [19] dealt "out justice not from the books, but from the heart." He was known as a skilled speaker and would often give lengthy lectures to those who appeared before him. Scott's obituary in the Washington Evening Star [20] stated that he "rarely passed up an opportunity to speak out against the things he found distasteful; to counsel the sinful, forgive the penitent and sympathize with the unfortunate." Scott also condemned elements of the justice system like predatory lawyers and police brutality. Scott received honorary Doctorate of Law degrees from Shaw University in 1940 [21] and Virginia State College in 1951 [22].



Photograph of Armond Scott and Annie L. Dismukes. ca. 1930-1960. Image courtesy of the Smithsonian Institution. [23]Scott had a 20-year career as a judge in the Washington, D.C. municipal court. He was reappointed to the post several times until he officially retired in 1955. When Scott's term expired in 1953, President Dwight D. Eisenhower chose not to name a successor so that Scott could qualify for the 20-

year retirement pension. Judge Scott was honored by friends of the bench, bar, and the community at two dinners in 1956, one [24] in Wilmington in January and another [25] in Washington, D.C. in September. Scott continued to work for three months of the year until 1957 despite being retired.

Scott remained involved with Johnson C. Smith University and Shaw University throughout his life, as well as many other organizations. He was a member of the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks and served as <u>Grand Exalted Ruler [26]</u> from 1916-1919. In 1931, Scott headed up the membership campaign for the <u>12th Street Branch [27]</u> Young Mens' Christian Association (YMCA) in Washington D.C. He was also a member of the Kappa Alpha Psi fraternity and was awarded the <u>Laurel Wreath [28]</u>, the fraternity's highest honor. In 1957, Scott was elected to Shaw University's <u>Board of Trustees [29]</u>.

Newspaper notices document Scott's frequent <u>guest speaker [30]</u> appearances, many of them in North Carolina, starting in 1918. He was the <u>commencement speaker [31]</u> at Johnson C. Smith University in 1936. He was a guest speaker for the Alpha Kappa Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi fraternity at North Carolina College in 1939. He also delivered the commencement <u>address [32]</u> at Shaw University in 1956; he told graduates that their "success or failure depends largely upon the preparation you have made... and your will to succeed in whatever you undertake." He was also a guest speaker on two different radio shows.

Scott was married twice. In 1907, he married Estelle (also called Estella) A. Harris, of Washington, D.C. Estelledied [33] on October 31, 1932. Armond and Estelle had one son, Armond W. Scott, II. In 1937, Scott married Annie L. Dismukes [34] of Alabama. He was a member of St. Luke's Episcopal Church.

Armond Scott died on September 18, 1960 after a long illness. He is buried ir<u>Lincoln Memorial Cemetery</u> [35] in Maryland. Scott also wrote a set of unfinished, unpublished memoirs, titled *Up from Hell*. They are in the possession of his family. In 2021, a portrait of Scott was featured in <u>an exhibition</u> [36] that highlighted "some...Black Americans who helped usher in change in the Wilmington area."

#### References:

Allen, J. Egert, and W. Astor Morgan. "Hon. Armond W. Scott, Attorney, to Address Johnson C. Smith University Club, Inc." *Africo-American Presbyterian* (Wilmington, N.C.), May 28, 1925. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1925-05-28/ed-1/seq-3/g37">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1925-05-28/ed-1/seq-3/g37</a>].

"Armond Scott Refuses Place on G.O.P. Committee." *Afro-American* (Baltimore, M.D.), September 22, 1928. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="http://nclive.org/cgi-bin/nclsm?url=http://search.proquest.com/historica...">http://nclive.org/cgi-bin/nclsm?url=http://search.proquest.com/historica...</a> [16].

"ARMOND WENDELL SCOTT, LAWYER | JUDGE, 1873 – 1960." Initiative 1897 - Continuum of Change | Armond Wendell Scott. Accessed June 19, 2023. https://www.1897ilm.com/subjects/armond-wendell-scott [36].

"Armond W. Scott Dies; Municipal Court Judge." *The Evening Star* (Washington, D.C.), September 19, 1960, sec. Obituaries. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://www.loc.gov/resource/sn83045462/1960-09-19/ed-1/?sp=28&q=armond+...">https://www.loc.gov/resource/sn83045462/1960-09-19/ed-1/?sp=28&q=armond+...</a>

"Commencement Speaker." *The Carolinian* (Raleigh, N.C.), May 12, 1956. Accessed June 19, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1956-05-12/ed-1/seg-13/[39]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1956-05-12/ed-1/seg-13/[39]</a>.

"Champion of Underdog." *The Carolinian* (Raleigh, N.C.), June 24, 1950. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1950-06-24/ed-1/seq-1/[40]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1950-06-24/ed-1/seq-1/[40]</a>.

Davidson, Jan. Cape Fear Museum. June 12, 2023.

"Ex-Bootblack Heard at 90th Shaw Birthday." *The Carolinian* (Raleigh, N.C.), November 26, 1955. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1955-11-26/ed-1/seq-1/[41]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1955-11-26/ed-1/seq-1/[41]</a>.

"Government Representative Electrifies Hearers." *The Daily Advance* (Elizabeth City, N.C.), September 30, 1918. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn92074042/1918-09-30/ed-1/seg-1/42]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn92074042/1918-09-30/ed-1/seg-1/42]</a>.

"Johnson C. Smith University Commencement Programme." *Africo-American Presbyterian* (Wilmington, N.C.), May 21, 1936. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1936-05-21/ed-1/seq-4/43">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1936-05-21/ed-1/seq-4/43</a>.

"Judge Armond Scott, Gurney Hood New Shaw University Trustees." *The Carolinian* (Raleigh, N.C.), May 4, 1957. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1957-05-04/ed-1/seq-1/44">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1957-05-04/ed-1/seq-1/44</a>.

"Judge Armond Scott on AKA Program Here." *The Carolina Times* (Durham, N.C.), April 15, 1939. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1939-04-15/ed-1/seq-5/">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1939-04-15/ed-1/seq-5/</a> [45].

"Judge Married Judge in Philly." *Africo-American Presbyterian* (Wilmington, N.C.), October 28, 1937. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1937-10-28/ed-1/seq-2/[46]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1937-10-28/ed-1/seq-2/[46]</a>.

Kirton, Eunice. "Wilmington Citizens Fete DC's Judge Armond Scott." *Afro-American* (Baltimore, M.D.), January 28, 1956. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="http://nclive.org/cgi-bin/nclsm?url=http://search.proquest.com/historica...">http://nclive.org/cgi-bin/nclsm?url=http://search.proquest.com/historica...</a> [24].

"Lawyer Scott Banished." *The Morning Star* (Wilmington, N.C.), November 11, 1898. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84026537/1898-11-11/ed-1/seq-1/[47]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84026537/1898-11-11/ed-1/seq-1/[47]</a>.

"NAME ARMOND SCOTT FOR JUDGE COBB'S JOB: Name Armond Scott to Take Municipal Judgeship Held by Cobb; Lawyers Object." *The Chicago Defender* (National Edition), May 12, 1934. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="http://search.proquest.com/historica...">http://search.proquest.com/historica...</a> [17].

NC Office of Archives and History, and LaRae Umfleet, 1898 Wilmington Race Riot Report § (2006). Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/1898-wilmington-race-riot-rep...">https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/1898-wilmington-race-riot-rep...</a> [48].

Oliver, Elizabeth. "Success Story: Judge Armond W. Scott." *Afro-American* (Baltimore, M.D.), July 30, 1955. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="http://search.proquest.com/historica...">http://search.proquest.com/historica...</a> [49].

Prather, Sr. H. Leon. We Have Taken a City. New Jersey: Associated University Presses. 1984.

"Rockefeller to Speak at Virginia State College." *The Carolina Times* (Durham, N.C.), May 26, 1951. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/2020258288/1951-05-26/ed-1/seq-9/">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/2020258288/1951-05-26/ed-1/seq-9/</a> [50].

Scott, Armond W. "Negro Lawyer Expelled from Wilmington." *The Morning Star* (Wilmington, N.C.), November 15, 1898. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84026537/1898-11-15/ed-1/seq-4/[51]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84026537/1898-11-15/ed-1/seq-4/[51]</a>.

Scott, Armond W. "The Negro and The White Man." *The Gazette* (Raleigh, N.C.), June 12, 1897. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83027097/1897-06-12/ed-1/seq-2/[52]."

"Scott, Estella A." *The Evening Star* (Washington, D.C.), November 1, 1932, sec. Deaths. Accessed June 19, 2023 at <a href="https://www.loc.gov/resource/sn83045462/1932-11-01/ed-1/?sp=9&q=estella+...">https://www.loc.gov/resource/sn83045462/1932-11-01/ed-1/?sp=9&q=estella+...</a> [53].

"Scott, Thompkins to Appear at Dem. Convention." *The Carolina Times* (Durham, N.C.), June 16, 1940. Accessed June 19, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-06-16/ed-1/seq-1/1541">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-06-16/ed-1/seq-1/1541</a>.

"Shaw Grads Hear Judge A. W. Scott." *The Carolinian* (Raleigh, N.C.), June 2, 1956. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1956-06-02/ed-1/seq-1">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1956-06-02/ed-1/seq-1</a> [55].

"Supremacy of the White Man." *The Wilmington Messenger,* May 9, 1897. Accessed August 10, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn91068368/1897-05-09/ed-1/seq-3/#...">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn91068368/1897-05-09/ed-1/seq-3/#...</a> [8].

Umfleet, LaRae Sikes. A Day of Blood: The 1898 Wilmington Race Riot NC Office of Archives and History: Louisville, KY. 2009.

"Washington Attorney Makes Impressive Speech." *Africo-American Presbyterian* (Wilmington, N.C.), March 20, 1930. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1930-03-20/ed-1/seq-1/56]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1930-03-20/ed-1/seq-1/56]</a>.

"Washington "Y" Goes over the Top in Big Membership Drive." *Africo-American Presbyterian* (Wilmington, N.C.), Nov. 26, 1931. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1931-11-26/ed-1/seq-2/[57]">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1931-11-26/ed-1/seq-2/[57]</a>.

"Wings Over Jordan' to Celebrate Second Anniversary." *The Carolina Times* (Durham, N.C.), January 6, 1940. Accessed June 15, 2023 at <a href="https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-01-06/ed-1/seq-5/">https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-01-06/ed-1/seq-5/</a>[58].

Zucchino, David. Wilmington's Lie: The Murderous Coup of 1898 and the Rise of White Supremacy New York: Grove Press. 2021.

### **Additional Resources:**

"Armond Wendell Scott X Clarence Heyward." Initiative 1897 - Continuum of Change | Armond Wendell Scott. Accessed June 19, 2023 <a href="https://www.1897ilm.com/art/two-fronts">https://www.1897ilm.com/art/two-fronts</a> [59]

## **Image Credit:**

"Judge and Mrs. Armond W. Scott [from negative] [black-and-white cellulose acetate photonegative]." Retouching pencil and ink on negative. Scurlock Studio Records: Archives Center, National Museum of American History. Smithsonian Institution. ca. 1930-1960. <a href="https://collections.si.edu/search/detail/ead\_component:sova-nmah-ac-0618-s04-05-ref82759?">https://collections.si.edu/search/detail/ead\_component:sova-nmah-ac-0618-s04-05-ref82759?</a> <a href="mailto:q=armond+scott&record=17&htterm=armond%2Bscott">q=armond+scott&record=17&htterm=armond%2Bscott</a> [23].

"Judge A[rmond] W. Scott [cellulose acetate photonegative]. Ink on negative. Scurlock Studio Records: Archives Center, National Museum of American History. Smithsonian Institution. <a href="https://collections.si.edu/search/detail/ead\_component:sova-nmah-ac-0618-s04-05-ref82700?">https://collections.si.edu/search/detail/ead\_component:sova-nmah-ac-0618-s04-05-ref82700?</a> <a href="mailto:q=armond+scott&record=16&htterm=armond%2Bscott">q=armond+scott&record=16&htterm=armond%2Bscott</a> <a href="mailto:q=armond+scott&record=16&htterm=armond%2Bscott">q=armond+scott&record=16&htterm=armond%2Bscott</a> <a href="mailto:q=armond+scott&record=16&htterm=armond%2Bscott">q=armond+scott&record=16&htterm=armond%2Bscott</a> <a href="mailto:q=armond+scott&record=16&htterm=armond%2Bscott">https://collections.si.edu/search/detail/ead\_component:sova-nmah-ac-0618-s04-05-ref82700?</a>

### Subjects:

1898 Wilmington Coup [60]

Biographies [61]

Black and African American People [62]

Judges [63] Lawyers [64]

Authors:

Smythe, Andrea [65]

Origin - location:

New Hanover County [66]

Wilmington [67]

Johnson C. Smith University [68]

Raleigh [69]

Shaw University [70]

Years:

1873-18 Sept. 1960

1 January 1994 | Smythe, Andrea

#### Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/scott-armond-wendell

#### Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/scott-armond-wendell [2] https://collections.si.edu/search/detail/ead\_component:sova-nmah-ac-0618-s04-05-ref82700? q=armond+scott&record=16&hlterm=armond%2Bscott [3] https://ncpedia.org/geography/wilmington [4]

https://cdm16062.contentdm.oclc.org/digital/collection/p249901coll22/id/5396 [5] https://www.jcsu.edu/ [6] https://ncpedia.org/shaw-university [7]

https://www.ncpedia.org/spanish-american-war [8] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn91068368/1897-05-09/ed-1/seq-3/#words=Man+Supremacy+White [9] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83027097/1897-06-12/ed-1/seq-2/#words=Armond+Scott [10]

https://cdm16062.contentdm.oclc.org/Documents/Detail/1898-wilmington-race-riot-report/2257408 [11] https://books.google.com/books? id=4zkFAAAAYAAJ&ots=BripFqaKo\_&dq=alfred%20waddell&pg=PP1#v=onepage&q&f=false [12]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84026537/1898-11-11/ed-1/seg-1/#words=Armond+Scott [13]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84026537/1898-11-15/ed-1/seq-4/#words=Armond+Scott [14]

https://www.proquest.com/docview/531912433/4656EDDB252B4FC3PQ/292?

accountid=14078&parentSessionId=vG%2BIYNIpBXZ9DSWyN9ouJ%2FHMr%2FiwhaziAWVgrTlgNlo%3D [15]

https://www.nps.gov/pull/learn/historyculture/pullman-porters.htm [16] http://nclive.org/cgi-bin/nclsm?url=http://search.proquest.com/historical-newspapers/armond-scott-refuses-place-on-g-o-p-committee/docview/530722265/se-2 [17] http://nclive.org/cgi-bin/nclsm?

url=http://search.proquest.com/historical-newspapers/name-armond-scott-judge-cobbs-job/docview/492416361/se-2 [18]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-06-16/ed-1/seq-1/#words=Armond+Scott [19]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1950-06-24/ed-1/seq-1/#words=Armond+Scott [20] https://www.loc.gov/resource/sn83045462/1960-09-19/ed-1/?sp=28&q=armond+scott&r=0.308,0.319,0.541,0.33,0 [21] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1956-05-12/ed-1/seq-13/#words=Armond+Scott [22] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/2020258288/1951-05-26/ed-1/seq-9/#words=Armond+Scott [23]

https://collections.si.edu/search/detail/ead\_component:sova-nmah-ac-0618-s04-05-ref82759?

q=armond+scott&record=17&hlterm=armond%2Bscott [24] http://nclive.org/cgi-bin/nclsm?url=http://search.proquest.com/historical-newspapers/wilmington-citizens-fete-dcs-judge-armond-scott/docview/531885573/se-2 [25] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1955-09-24/ed-1/seq-2/ [26] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1954-09-04/ed-1/seq-3/#words=Armond+Scott [27]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1931-11-26/ed-1/seq-2/#words=Armond+Scott [28]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1939-04-15/ed-1/seq-5/#words=Armond+Scott [29]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1957-05-04/ed-1/seq-1/#words=Armond+Scott [30]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn92074042/1918-09-30/ed-1/seq-1/#words=Armond+Scott [31]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1936-05-21/ed-1/seq-4/#words=Armond+Scott [32]

28/ed-1/seq-2/#words=Armond+Scott [35] https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/122615687/armond-wendell-scott/photo [36]

https://www.1897ilm.com/subjects/armond-wendell-scott [37] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1925-05-28/ed-1/seq-3/ [38]

https://www.loc.gov/resource/sn83045462/1960-09-19/ed-1/?sp=28&q=armond+scott&r=0.006,-0.015,0.779,0.364,0 [39]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1956-05-12/ed-1/seq-13/ [40] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1950-06-24/ed-1/seq-1/ [41] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1955-11-26/ed-1/seq-1/ [42] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn92074042/1918-09-30/ed-1/seq-1/ [43] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1936-05-21/ed-1/seq-4/ [44]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn8008926/1957-05-04/ed-1/seq-1/ [45] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1939-04-15/ed-1/seq-5/ [46] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1937-10-28/ed-1/seq-2/ [47] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84026537/1898-11-11/ed-1/seq-1/ [48] https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/1898-wilmington-race-riot-report/2257408 [49] http://nclive.org/cgi-bin/nclsm?url=http://search.proquest.com/historical-newspapers/success-story/docview/531912433/se-2 [50]

https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/2020258288/1951-05-26/ed-1/seq-9/ [51] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84026537/1898-11-15/ed-1/seq-4/ [52] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83027097/1897-06-12/ed-1/seq-2/ [53] https://www.loc.gov/resource/sn83045462/1932-11-01/ed-1/?sp=9&q=estella+scott+armond&r=0.671,0.015,0.461,0.215,0 [54] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-06-16/ed-1/seq-1/ [55] https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn80008926/1956-06-02/ed-1/seq-1 [56]

 $https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1930-03-20/ed-1/seq-1/\ [57]\ https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1931-11-26/ed-1/seq-2/\ [58]\ https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-01-06/ed-1/seq-5/\ [59]\ https://www.1897ilm.com/art/two-fronts [60]\ https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-01-06/ed-1/seq-5/\ [59]\ https://www.1897ilm.com/art/two-fronts [60]\ https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn83045120/1940-01-06/ed-1/seq-5/\ [59]\ https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1931-11-26/ed-1/seq-5/\ [50]\ https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn84025826/1931-11-2$ 

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/1898-wilmington-coup [61] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [62]

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/judges [64] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/judges [64]

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/lawyers [65] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/smythe-andrea [66] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/coastal--7 [67] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/coastal-39 [68] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-45 [69] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-10 [70] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-48